
 

Explanatory note on the proposed changes to 
the Constitution of the Institute of Explosives 
Engineers 

 
 
 
The revised constitution on which members are asked to vote contains the following 
changes from the edition dated 29/04/2022.  This note does not form part of the 
Constitution. 
 
 

Proposed 2023 
Constitution Article No: 

Change and reason: 
 

6. Article updated to give clarity between members of the 
Institute and members of the Institute Board. 

 
 

Dave Welch FIExpE 
IExpE Executive Officer  

 


